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Daniel Hamel, Director 

T hat is the question 

God gave me this 

past summer.  Many of the 

area schools said that they 

would be closed to outside 

groups, like Child Evange-

lism Fellowship®, for the 

whole year. What should we 

do now? How will we be 

able to reach out to the chil-

dren in the EUP? What is the 

best way to reach out to 

children? Zoom? Online? 

Wait until in-person? There 

are so many questions!   

G od brought a great 

idea to the mind of 

Ruth and me—”You need to 

be ready to reach out to the 

children more effectively 

when the school doors open 

up again.” But how? The op-

portunities then opened up!   

I  am currently attending 

the Children’s Ministry 

Institute® at CEF Interna-

tional Headquarters, just 

west of St. Louis, MO.  I am 

learning how to improve 

lessons, promotional videos 

and publications, as well as 

how to be a better leader 

for the ministry.   

I n November, Ruth and I 

will be going to spend 

some time with our son-in-

law, and daughter. Mark will 

be teaching me how to put 

together a Good News 

Club® that children will be 

able to access online any 

time they want. I am looking 

forward to learning this skill 

for not only now, but also 

future ministry. More details 

will be shared with everyone 

when they are available in 

the next few months. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Unreached?! 
There are many schools in 

the EUP that do not have a 

Good News Club and a part-

nering church that is leading 

the club. So many ques-

tions! Which schools still 

need a Good News Club? 

What local church will be 

willing to partner and lead 

that club? Who will be will-

ing to teach the club from 

that church?   

If you are interested in start-

ing a Good News Club at a 

school that does not have 

one, please contact me.   I 

would love to be able to 

train you and see that the 

children in school will be 

able to hear the Gospel! 
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Will you be willing to help 

reach children in the area 

when the schools are open 

to Good News Clubs
®
? 
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“I’ve arrived at CEF Headquarters!” 
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